

STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

November 25, 2019

Secretary Michael R. Pompeo U.S. Department of State 2201 C Street NW Washington DC, 20520

Dear Sccretary Pompeo:

This letter is in reference to Executive Order 13888, "On Enhancing State and Local Involvement in Resettlement."

As Governor of the State of New Hampshire, I consent to initial refugee resettlement in New Hampshire as per the terms of the Executive Order.

Sincerely,

Christopher T. Sununu

Governor

CC:

Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary Carol T. O'Connell Bureau of Population, Refugees, and Migration

U.S. Department of State